County Park Board Meeting November 7, 2023
	The board of Sheridan County Park Commissioners met at 2:30 p.m. as set.  County Park Commissioners present were Sandra Felchle, Shannon Dieterle, Michael Axt, Troy Stein and Roddy Schilling.  Others present were Allan Tinker, McClusky Gazette Editor.
	Chairman Axt called the meeting to order. The minutes of the previous meeting was read.
It was moved by County Park Commissioner Felchle to approve minutes as read, seconded by County Park Commissioner Stein.  Upon roll call vote – Felchle – yes, Stein – yes, Dieterle – yes, Schilling – yes, Axt – yes  Motion carried.

	Felchle inquired what they owed for renting the tables and chairs from the 4-H building for the Felchle wedding at their farm.  The board stated $100.00 being that would be half the rent of the 4-H building.

	Axt stated he did go to the 4-H building the Saturday after the last meeting as stated and nobody else showed up.  Stein reported new doors, update the bathroom and install rain gutters all need to be done after SE walls are straightened out in the 4-H building first.  The County Auditor reported the Bureau sent reimbursement for the sewer drain installation and drain tile by the 4-H building.  The County Auditor reported that the repairs on the building need to be done early next spring in order to get reimbursement form the Bureau by the end of April, 2024.  Getting an estimate of repairs of the 4-H building and or have the road crew straighten the 4-H walls will be looked into.  The County Auditor will contact Insurance Reserve to inquire if there is different rates for a pole building or floating cement floor building.  Discussion on placing a wall in each current bathroom to be more user friendly when events are held in the 4-H building. Suggestion to have north side bathrooms for 4-H building event area and have south side bathrooms w/showers for people camping.  Measuring out the bathrooms to see if enough space to split them out will be done before Thanksgiving by County Park Commissioners Stein and Axt.
	The County Auditor reported a 40’courtesy dock is on order from Zachmeier Manufacturing, Mandan, and he will send an estimate first.

[bookmark: _GoBack]	The County Auditor reported also that Derek Ebach, McClusky, still has not paid $590.00 delinquent camping fees from this last summer and will not be able to camp in 2024 at Hoffer Lake Recreation Area unless fees are paid by then.  The board suggested to talk to the States Attorney for further collection of fees or if fees can be applied as special assessment to their real estate property.

	The following bills were approved and paid:
VEC, $862.00; WM, $ 916.76; Helm Excavating, $5,000.00; Visa, $5,979.64; 
	The meeting adjourned.
___________________________________		_________________________________
		Secretary						Chairman
